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4th July 2025 
Dear Parents, 
 
Performance Details 
Please can all the children bring in their costumes for the show on Tuesday, 8th July, to show their teacher. We will 
be having a full dress rehearsal at school on Wednesday, 9th July and probably another one on Friday, the 11th 
July. 
On the day of the play, Monday 14th July, Springwood will need to be dropped at the Kenton Theatre at 9am, Mrs 
Parsons will be there to meet them. They will need a packed lunch and plenty to drink. They can wear comfortable, 
cool clothes as the theatre tends to get quite warm. 
Highmoor children will be taken down to Henley after break so they will need a packed lunch please. 
Peppard and Greys classes will be taken down to Henley after lunch so they may have school lunch as usual. 
The matinee is at 2pm (please note earlier time) and all children will need to be collected from the theatre at 
3.30pm. They will need to be back at the Kenton at 6.45pm in costume, ready for the evening performance at 7pm. 
If you have any questions, please speak to the class teacher or to Mrs Hilton. 
 
Thank you to Sam and Lou Austin and Vicky Cooper for the use of their gazebos earlier in the week – they were 
much appreciated in the scorching sunshine! 
 
Year 3 Football Tournament – some of the Year 3 boys, ably supported by Rafe and Albert from Year 2, took part in 
an after school football match at Valley Road on Tuesday.  The sun was very hot that day so the games were kept to 
8 minutes with a rest between each.  The boys played six games and came 2nd overall. Well done to all who took 
part and thanks to Valley Road and Amanda Watkins-Cooke for organising the event. 
 
MECE are holding their Year 6 transition days next week on Thursday and Friday.  We wish our children who are 
transferring there, all the very best for the two days. 
 
FYI – Tennis for Springwood and Highmoor has now finished for the term.  All the private schools have finished for 
the summer and the tennis courts are being used for tennis camps. 
 
Rounders Tournament and Parents Match! 
On Tuesday 15th July, we are hosting a Year 3/5/6 Rounders tournament on the Common.  Year 5/6 game will take 
place in the morning from 9.30am and the Year 3 game in the afternoon from 1pm.  Parents are very welcome to 
spectate. 
On Thursday 17th July, the Rounders Club would like to take on their parents after school!  If you would like to take 
part, please let us know. 
 
Next week at a glance: Performance tickets on sale from the office all week! 
Monday:  8.30am Springwood class to be dropped at Kidmore End Village Hall for their rehearsal. 
Tuesday:  Moving Up day for all and new Reception children in; Costumes in please. 
Wednesday: No tennis; Forest School for Peppard Class; 7pm New Reception Parents Meeting 
Thursday: MECE Transition Day 1 
Friday:  MECE Transition Day 2 
 
Dates of note for your diary: 
Monday 14th July - Summer Production at The Kenton Theatre  
Tuesday 15th July – Year 3/5/6 Rounders Tournament on the Common 
Thursday 17th July – 2.30pm Leavers Church Service 
Thursday 17th July 3.30pm Rounders Club vs. Parents  
Friday 18th July – 11am – Leavers Assembly on the Common, followed by parents picnic and water fun 
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